
Tuesdays - Yoga at the Colville Hall 10am
Thursdays - Enliven - at CSSC
Saturdays - Coro flea market 8.30 - 1pm

MAY Events
Sat 4 - Darts Night Tangiaro 5.15pm
Sun 5 - MEGWinter lectures at Pepper Tree, 7pm 'The Challenges of Climate Change'
Tues 14 - Clay time at the Colville cafe 11am
Fri 10 - Opening of Ask Where I'm Local exhibition, Hauraki House 5.30pm
Sun 12 - Mother's Day
Tues 14 - CSSCMonthly Trustee meeting 3pm
Sat 18 - Tree planting day at Colville School 9am-1pm. Lunch provided
Sun 19 - Cut off date for JUNE Panui
Fri 24 - Nominations close for Colville School Board of Trustees at noon
Sat 25 - Colville Youth Sailing Academy AGM, 10am, 2620 Colville Road
Fri - 31 - FREE LUNCH@Mahamudra Centre

JUNE Events
Sat 1 - Colville Market Day, Colville Hall 9am-1pm
Sat/Sun 1/2 Pottery Workshops Driving Creek 10am - 4.15pm
Fri 7 - Colville School Board of Trustees election closes at noon
Sat 8 - Colville Harbour CareWorld Ocean Day event (details to follow)

If you would like a listing on the Pānui events calendar, email the Pānui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

Regular Events

There is harmony in Autumn
and a lustre in its sky,

Oh wind if winter comes,
can Spring be far behind ?

P.B.Shelley

PHONE: 07 866 6920 cssc@colville.org.nz
HOURS: 9am - 3pm MON, WED, FRI.

10am - 3pm TUES.

2311 Colville Rd, Colville.

panui@colville.org.nz www.cssc.net.nz

PANUI
MAY 2019

Newsletter

-
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Volunteer Vacancy 

CSSC has a volunteer role available at the CSSC front desk - helping people with their 
enquiries, op shop purchases, etc. This is either a regular position or an occasional one to 
cover leave - depending on what suits volunteers! 

 Training is provided. To apply please contact Larisa, (CSSC Coordinator) 

 cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz, or 866 6920, or drop into CSSC. 

A HUGE thank you to all our current volunteers – you are a vital part of the team!  

 

Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting Tuesday 21 May at 3pm.

Guidelines for Panui Contributors

Deadline for contributions to the JUNE issue is:
SUNDAY 19 MAY

Email your news, notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send content as word, pages & open office document (not PDF), or post, phone or drop
into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Pånui if you live outside the free delivery area:
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $25 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully
acknowledge the following funding organisations:

Lottery Grants Board, Ministry for the Environment, Oranga Tamariki, Len Reynolds
Trust, Waikato Regional Council, Community Organisation Grants Scheme, Trust
Waikato, Ministry of Social Development, Creative Communities New Zealand, Ministry
for Culture & Heritage, Department of Conservation, World Wildlife Foundation,
Thames Coromandel District Council, Sky City Hamilton, Rural Communities Trust, The
Tindall Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust.

Tena Koutou,

Well the days are definitely shortening, quite a change to actually feel a tad chilly.
Maybe even light a fire. It has been an action packed month what with the Easter
festival and all, rather relaxing to have a night in! Plenty of leaves to sweep up. On we
go ...
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NOW CLOSED UNTIL FRIDAY

OCTOBER 4

CORO
MARKE

T
Coromandels Flea market

Every Sat 8.30 -1
At Te Ahi Ka - ( old Post Office)

Community Marketplace, Coro's flea
market. Stalls $5 bring your own table.
Just turn up, we are there every
Saturday.

Northern Coro Rubbish
Collections for

MAY

Tues 7

Tues 14

Tues 21

Wed 28

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel. 07 866 7616
Coro Refuse & Recycling Centre,

& Goldmine shop.

Hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30pm
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30pm

Public hols: 11am - 5.30pm

SEAGULL CENTRE
If you venture to, or can get
through to Thames,this is another
option for finding a bargain, just that little
something you've been looking for......

SAVE THE PLANET!

Please leave blue rubbish bags on
the ground, do not overfill green
bins of glass, swap your broken/
cracked bins at the Coro Council
Office. Thank you.

"Clay Time"
Anybody interested in clay work?

We meet at the Colville Cafe on the second Tuesday of every month.
Tues 14 MAY at 11am

Cheers, Te Whanoa.

Colville Music Club Thanks everyone involved.

The winners of the raffles are:- Honey: Steve Carson. Four Square hamper: Tahi.

Purse: Kelly Parkes. Preserves: Brenda Carson. Pasta maker: Elizabeth Mitchell.

Having these fantastic raffles really does pump up our funds YAY & THANKS again.
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Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

Like us on
Facebook

We will be
CLOSED

for the month of MAY. Re opening
SATURDAY JUNE 1ST

See you
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The Colville Project - what have we been up to this past month?

- We received a splendid donation from a super fun MotoX event - thanks to all
involved.
- We met with Matt Cook, Waikato Rural Co-ordinator for FENZ for their input.
- We discussed the project with St John & local police.
- We met with Beca to start creating the concept design, this is a six to eight week
process so we’ll keep you updated with progress Here we are in our meeting.
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Colville Community Easter Festival (2019)

Lorna, Peter, Debbie, Terry and Seamus performing Anchor Me

This year’s festival was another wonderful event! As one community member
said: “What an amazing festival – it brings the whole community together.”

The Colville Sings proved very popular again. The theme this year was ‘Colville
Sings DownUnder Hits’, the artistic license by the local musicians was both
entertaining and delightful for the audience to see. Thank you to all the
volunteer performers - the night couldn’t have happened without the you!
The Big Music Night on Saturday lived up to expectations and this year saw a
diverse and amazing line up and the dance floor was jumping! The local
theatre troupe from Coromandel facilitated ‘The Great Piratical
Rumbustification”, with children from Colville and Coromandel performing.
We also had three wonderful films by Colville School students. The nights
would not have been possible without the Technicians: Matt Septhon, Ezy
Kemp and Josh Frost - thank you!

We were very lucky to have delicious food prepared on Sat and Sun by Peter
Selwyn and his food crew and on Fri to have sweet treats donated by Hereford
‘n’ a Pickle, The Forager’s Kitchen, and Fiona Mackintosh generously donated
her time to make many of the yummy cakes and slices.

The workshops proved very popular and included Traditional Tibetan Thanka
painting, Bees Wax Wraps, Jungle Animals, Wool Weaving, Needle Felting and
Little Clay Creations – thanks to all the talented artists who led the workshops!
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Phone 07 866 6805

colvillegeneralstore
@gmail.com

2314 Colville
Road RD 4,
Coromandel

the foragers kitchen
Hi all, the Foragers Kitchen will now be

open from Wednesday - Sunday 8. 30 - 4
Friday night dinner hours from 5 - 9 with night menu.
Wood fired PIZZA available Weds - Sun Midday - closing.

Tel 07 8666 697 email: theforagekitchen@gmail.com

BYO Licensed

Colville	general	store	hours	for	now	8.30	to	5pm	
	
I	write	this	as	a	staff	member	to	you	all,	thankyou	to	all	those	who	show	me	your	cheery	souls.	
The	banter	is	So	rewarding	and	special	to	me	and	I	know	the	other	staff	feel	the	love	too.	Our	
lives	are	enriched	by	being	part	of	such	a	caring	and	diverse	community.	
	Recently	we	lost	an	ex	staff	member	and	an	amazing	woman	who	was	open,	honest	and	one	
of	the	special	REAL	people.	We	are	missing	your	beautiful	smile,Teena	and	will	never	forget	
you.	Milton	and	yours	are	in	our	hearts	too	and	we	will	keep	an	eye	on	them	over	the	years	to	
come.		
	So	once	again	thanks	colville	for	such	a	fantastic	job.					
		Jules.		
	Whats	left	in	store	after	our	wonderful	easter?	
	A	lot	less	but	we	still	have	a	fantastic	range	including	our	local	made	and	
organics,hardware,fishing	stuff	for	dishing,plenty	for	a	winter	treat.	We	are	still	hard	to	beat,	
keep	warm	with	our	beautiful	blankets	and	socks.	Sorry	ladies,out	of	frocks.		
	
	
	

daily
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Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

www.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES

Mahamudra	Centre	
for	Universal	Unity	

ph 07 866 6851
MAY NEWS. www.mahamudra.org.nz

Colville	general	store	hours	for	now	8.30	to	5pm	
	
I	write	this	as	a	staff	member	to	you	all,	thankyou	to	all	those	who	show	me	your	cheery	souls.	
The	banter	is	So	rewarding	and	special	to	me	and	I	know	the	other	staff	feel	the	love	too.	Our	
lives	are	enriched	by	being	part	of	such	a	caring	and	diverse	community.	
	Recently	we	lost	an	ex	staff	member	and	an	amazing	woman	who	was	open,	honest	and	one	
of	the	special	REAL	people.	We	are	missing	your	beautiful	smile,Teena	and	will	never	forget	
you.	Milton	and	yours	are	in	our	hearts	too	and	we	will	keep	an	eye	on	them	over	the	years	to	
come.		
	So	once	again	thanks	colville	for	such	a	fantastic	job.					
		Jules.		
	Whats	left	in	store	after	our	wonderful	easter?	
	A	lot	less	but	we	still	have	a	fantastic	range	including	our	local	made	and	
organics,hardware,fishing	stuff	for	dishing,plenty	for	a	winter	treat.	We	are	still	hard	to	beat,	
keep	warm	with	our	beautiful	blankets	and	socks.	Sorry	ladies,out	of	frocks.		
	
	
	

Mindfulness weekend with Hedwig Bakker, 3 - 5 May
Meditation for everyone. A great opportunity to investigate the mind
with an experienced teacher . ALL WELCOME.

FREE LUNCH - FRIDAY 31 MAY - at noon.
Free daily guided meditation: Mondays & Tuesdays 8.30am

Wednesdays - Sundays 9am

The Health Trust is busy these days. End of financial year paperwork, new funding rounds
beginning, and a new fundraising season already underway. Our catering event in March
raised $960 for The Colville Project. A huge thank you to all involved... Tellic Evans for
dropping the opportunity in the Trust’s lap, the motocross enthusiasts who took part, the
Health Trust trustees who volunteered their time, supplies and delicious baking, Dr Kate and
Richard who hosted, and the local businesses who supported us with donations of food and
drinks. These included Pak 'n' Save Thames, the Four Square and the butcher in
Coromandel, the Colville General Store and the Hereford 'n' a Pickle.

In the next Panui we can report on how we did at the Anzac Day breakfast. For now I can
announce that we will be having our usual table at the Queen’s Birthday Weekend Colville
Market, with a great selection of bargains and some raffles. Money raised at events like
these helps us support the health services provided at the Colville Community Health Centre
- including the clinic, Colville Rural Nursing, St John Prime, and all visiting health providers
and trainee doctors. So we are very grateful for the enthusiastic support we receive from
this community. Thank you!
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Volunteers are a crucial facet of hosting a Community Festival and this year
was no exception, with around 40 local people getting involved, a big thank
you to you all!! A special thank you to Nicole McCauley for overseeing
finances (and so much more) over the weekend – a vital and often unseen
role! Thank you also to the great sculpture creators: Seamus Ebbs, Rakesh
McRae, Wayne Todd, Cathy Allan, Lirina Ella-Taylor, Alea Carson, Steve
Carson, Ella Osnat, Ava Shephard, Janet Palmer and Kay Ogilvie.

Also of note was the health and safety planning for the event, a fire caused by
a cigarette butt outside the venue requiring the Hall to be evacuated while
the Colville Fire Brigade responded professionally and enabled the show to go
on!

Sponsorship and funding are a key element of organising a Community
Festival and CSSC wish to acknowledge and thank the following organisations
for their invaluable support: Trust Waikato, Lotteries, Ministry of Social
Development and Creative Communities NZ. And our sponsors: Four Square
Coromandel, the Colville Store, Resenes and Lothlorien Winery.

CSSC would like to express a HUGE thank you to the wonderful festival
coordinators Steve Carson and Ella Osnat!

See you all here same time, same place next year….

Bees wrap workshop Ella Osnat sings
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Youth group news

Greetings, we will be having youth group this term. So
keep an eye in your child's school bag for further information.
Elizabeth & Nathan

YOU
TH SAILING ACADEMY COLVILLEAhoy there sailors!  

 
Firstly, we would like say a huge thank you to all the volunteers who 
 made our sailing lessons last term possible!  
Our coaches were very impressed by the progress the kids made, and 
 especially by some of our new sailors. 
This month is our AGM and in order to stay official we need some 
 (at least 5) new members, and for you to join us Saturday 25th May, 
10am, at 2620 Colville Road (Ruby and Alex's house).  
Membership is only $10 and lasts for the rest of your days  
 To become a member, call Ruby on 022 1027 414, and to keep up with our adventures 
find us on Facebook: Youth Sailing Academy - Colville 
 
	
	

Children’s Day 2019
We had another wonderful celebration of our tamarki this year with Children’s Day. More
than 70 children and adults came to take part in the festivities. The day started with eel
feeding – always a delight for children to watch the large eels come for kai. There was also
rock painting, story telling and a waterslide – a very popular activity for children of all ages. In
the afternoon children were invited to repurpose trash items for a fashion show. All
participants received a prize for their wonderful creations.

Thank you to the wonderful hosts, volunteers and all those who participated!

Trash to Fashion participants
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D & K
HOME IMPROVEMENT

HANDYMAN
Ph. David Porter 07 866 7788 027 224 8925

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

Another	Kiwi	Death	
We	are	sad	to	report	that	our	operations	manager	came	across	another	kiwi	
carcass	in	Port	Charles	while	working	out	in	the	field	in	early	April.	The	remains	
have	been	sent	away	for	DNA	testing	to	determine	possible	cause	of	death	and	at	
the	time	of	writing	we	are	still	waiting	on	the	results	

MEG	Winter	Lecture	Series	Kicks	Off	in	May	
Challenges	of	Climate	Change	for	Coromandel	Communities	is	our	first	lecture	for	
the	season,	it	will	be	a	panel	discussion	on	appropriate	response	to	climate	change	
with	Dennis	Tegg	(lawyer	and	researcher),	Thomas	Everth	(science	teacher)	and	
John	Leenmar	(electric	vehicle	advocate).	Join	us	at	the	Pepper	Tree	Restaurant	at	
7pm	on	Sunday	5th	May.	

Kiwi	Listening	Volunteers	
We	will	be	holding	a	training	session	in	May	(date	TBC)	for	anyone	interested	in	
helping	out	with	our	kiwi	listening	survey.	The	listening	surveys	runs	through	May,	
June	&	July	and	helps	us	get	a	picture	of	kiwi	numbers	in	the	area.	This	survey	will	
be	vital	in	helping	us	assess	remaining	numbers	after	the	deaths	in	the	last	few	
months.	Volunteers	will	be	positioned	in	selected	listening	spots	in	Northern	
Coromandel	and	around	Coromandel	township	and	will	record	calls	from	male	and	
female	kiwi	over	5	nights.	
Sound	like	fun?	Get	in	touch!	

Support	Our	Work	
Did	you	know	we	have	a	range	of	whimsical	gift	cards	designed	exclusively	for	
MEG	by	talented	artist	Miriam	Silvester	for	sale?	They	feature	some	of	the	native	
creatures	we	are	trying	to	protect	-	the	Kiwi,	Wēta,	Skink	and	Robin.	They	are	
blank,	with	no	message	inside,	making	them	perfect	for	any	occasion!	$5	each	or	a	
set	of	4	for	$16,	email	us	to	order…	
You	can	check	them	out	on	our	website,	www.meg.org.nz>supportus>shop,	or	on	
our	FB	page.	

From	the	team	at	Moehau	Environment	Group	
info@meg.org.nz							www.meg.org.nz	

		
		

	
	Colville School Board of Trustees’ Election – 7th June 2019	
Nominations are invited for the election of 5 parent representatives to the board of trustees,  
A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations will be posted to all eligible 

voters. You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you can nominate 
yourself. Both parts of the form must be signed. 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 24th May and may be accompanied by a signed candidate 
statement and photograph.The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can be 
viewed during normal school hours. There will also be a list of candidates’ names, as they 
come to hand, for inspection at the school. 

 Voting closes at noon on Friday 7th June 
 Emma King Returning Officer	&			School	Secretary	(Mon-Thurs)	Colville	School	
	
	

Queens Birthday Weekend
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www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198

Another	Kiwi	Death	
We	are	sad	to	report	that	our	operations	manager	came	across	another	kiwi	
carcass	in	Port	Charles	while	working	out	in	the	field	in	early	April.	The	remains	
have	been	sent	away	for	DNA	testing	to	determine	possible	cause	of	death	and	at	
the	time	of	writing	we	are	still	waiting	on	the	results	

MEG	Winter	Lecture	Series	Kicks	Off	in	May	
Challenges	of	Climate	Change	for	Coromandel	Communities	is	our	first	lecture	for	
the	season,	it	will	be	a	panel	discussion	on	appropriate	response	to	climate	change	
with	Dennis	Tegg	(lawyer	and	researcher),	Thomas	Everth	(science	teacher)	and	
John	Leenmar	(electric	vehicle	advocate).	Join	us	at	the	Pepper	Tree	Restaurant	at	
7pm	on	Sunday	5th	May.	

Kiwi	Listening	Volunteers	
We	will	be	holding	a	training	session	in	May	(date	TBC)	for	anyone	interested	in	
helping	out	with	our	kiwi	listening	survey.	The	listening	surveys	runs	through	May,	
June	&	July	and	helps	us	get	a	picture	of	kiwi	numbers	in	the	area.	This	survey	will	
be	vital	in	helping	us	assess	remaining	numbers	after	the	deaths	in	the	last	few	
months.	Volunteers	will	be	positioned	in	selected	listening	spots	in	Northern	
Coromandel	and	around	Coromandel	township	and	will	record	calls	from	male	and	
female	kiwi	over	5	nights.	
Sound	like	fun?	Get	in	touch!	

Support	Our	Work	
Did	you	know	we	have	a	range	of	whimsical	gift	cards	designed	exclusively	for	
MEG	by	talented	artist	Miriam	Silvester	for	sale?	They	feature	some	of	the	native	
creatures	we	are	trying	to	protect	-	the	Kiwi,	Wēta,	Skink	and	Robin.	They	are	
blank,	with	no	message	inside,	making	them	perfect	for	any	occasion!	$5	each	or	a	
set	of	4	for	$16,	email	us	to	order…	
You	can	check	them	out	on	our	website,	www.meg.org.nz>supportus>shop,	or	on	
our	FB	page.	

From	the	team	at	Moehau	Environment	Group	
info@meg.org.nz							www.meg.org.nz	

6

Vision: ‘‘a healthy and thriving Hauraki Gulf”

Mission: “the communities of Colville working

together for a healthy harbour”

Help us plant a forest at Colville School –
We’ve got 2500 trees to go in the groundandweneedyour help!Wewill beworkingwithColville
School students to plant a native border around the outside of the school fence (not along the
roadside). This will provide wonderful habitat for native species on the edge of the estuary. This
project is being supportedwith funding fromTrees that Count,whowill also help students set up
monitoringplots toevaluate treehealthas theygrow. Studentswill beplantingonFriday17May,
with a community planting-bee on Saturday 18 May. If you can’t make it on Saturday, you are
welcome to join us Friday. Or come both days! Be part of a growing thing.

Lunch is provided. Please RSVP so we

can make sure there is enough kai.

Upcoming Events

May – Bird Counts

If you are interested in learning how to do a 5-minute bird count contact Beth (details above).
8 June – World Oceans Day

Colville Harbour Care will be hosting a World Oceans Day event. More details to come.
15 June – Tree Planting

We’ll be back out planting more trees.
Early July – StreamMonitoring

Weare looking forvolunteers tohelpwithmonitoring thehealthofour riversandstreamsaround
Colville. If you are interested please contact Beth.

Contact Beth at CSSC (Wed-Fri)
p: 07 8666 920 e: chccoordinator@colville.org.nz
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Colville Bay Pre-School 
          Wishing you all a safe and happy holiday!We look forward to seeing you next year! 

Our start date for Term One 2019 is the 5th of February. 

Best wishes from the team. 
                                     Phone – 07 8668319  Email – colvillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz 
         

COLVILLE BAY PRE-SCHOOL
Come to our pre-school for fun and learning

We are open Tues-Fri 9 - 3
Ph 07 866 8319

Email: covillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz

Ask where I'm local
evocative works by coromandel artists

We are pleased to advise you of our 2019 autumn themed exhibition of new
works from 14 artists from Coromandel town/Colville, reflecting their personal
response to the exhibition theme Ask Where I’m Local.

Artists met to consider this theme in February. Over a period of 10 weeks art
has progressed from thinking to making, and during the process developed its
own life and direction.

Visitors to this exhibition will experience an exciting variety of unique works
employing a range of processes and media including textile, ceramics, paint,
print, sculpture, embroidery and wood.
Formal Opening Friday 10 May at 5.30pm (refreshments will be served)
Exhibition Open Daily between 10am and 4pm until Sunday 26 May
Hauraki House Gallery, 220 Kapanga Rd, Coromandel Town

ASK WHERE I'M LOCAL
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COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE 
2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584 

Phone 07 8666618.  Fax 07 8666619 Our txt number for the clinic is 4335 
Mon Tues & Thurs 9.00am – 5.00pm / Wed 10.00am - 5pm Fri 9.00 am – 4.00 pm 

1st and 15th  May only  10.00am - 1pm  -  GP Clinic at Port Charles 
For after hours service phone the clinic number 07 866-6618. 

Please listen to the message carefully. 
The On Call person will be paged by the after hours service. 

There is no answerphone service during the hours we are open 
Remember - If it’s an emergency, dial 111 

  
Kia ora koutou 
 
Autumn is here, the cooler mornings tell us so and right now the days 
remain so bright and sunny. Make the most of it as winter is just around 
the corner. Seems like a good time to remind people to think about 
having a Flu vaccination - We have them available now. 
 
Lately we have had a few people wanting their prescriptions done 
urgently - sometimes this is because they have run out medications which 
for some can be quite risky. We are urging people to request repeat 
prescriptions a minimum of 48 hours before they are required. In order to 
make this happen we are alerting our patients that there will be an 
additional charge for any scripts required in a timeframe less than 48 
hours. Why 48 hours you ask? Dr Kate is the only one who can sign 
prescriptions, and with her being really busy and sometimes not in the 
clinic for a day or more – having to complete prescriptions and get them 
away in reality, can take a day or two. Please ‘do your bit’ by sticking to 
the 48 hour time frame  - this will really help our turn-around times at the 
practice. 
 
We would also like to encourage our patients who have a new medical 
concern to call and speak to someone at the clinic before 11am and not 
leave it till later in the day. We know people do this as they hope the 
problem will  resolve by itself. When people need to be seen and we find 
out later in the day, it sure can add to the ‘end of day’ delay and  
pressure. We do understand there will be exceptions to this, and it is fine 
to make an appointment and cancel  if you no longer need that time. This 
is a request from us, for you to consider if you find yourself  undecided 
about whether to make an appointment or not. 
 
Our team frequently do consults by phone, email and Manage My Health. 
We are currently reviewing our working days and noting all interactions 
with patients. It seems a good time to remind our registered patients that 
we will still invoice you for these consults at our usual consultation rates. 
 
Till next month - Keep well,   
The team at Colville Community Health Centre 

COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE


